City of Phillips

Notice of Meeting of the Board of Public Works

To Be Held in the Council Room

April 5, 2005 at 4:00 PM

Mayor: Joseph S. Boho

Committee members:  Jeffrey Fahl, Patti Wenzel and Linda Johnson

City Attorney:  Bruce Marshall

Department Head:  Terry L. Staroba

Deputy Clerk/Treasurer:  Barbara D. Revak

Northway Communications:  Chip Mullineaux

This meeting is held in compliance with Wisconsin’s Open Meeting Law, S.S. Chapter 19, Subchapter V.  As such it is open to the public.

This meeting may constitute a quorum of the Common Council, or other city committees.

1. Call to Order (presiding officer).

a. Greeting

b. Certification of Compliance with Open Meeting Law.

c. Pledge of Allegiance.

2. Roll Call

Jeffrey Fahl ___ Patti Wenzel ___ Linda Johnson ___

Mayor Joseph S. Boho ___

3. Set next month meeting date and time. May 3, 2005 @ 4:00 PM

4. Public Comment.

5. Motion to accept and/or amend minutes of meeting held on March 3, 2005.

6. Discussion/Recommendation on location and position of fire siren currently located at the City of Phillips Fire Hall. (Chip Mullineaux)

7. Discussion/Action on acoustics in Municipal Building and electric hook-up for RV’s parking in the Municipal parking lot -Chuck Regner

8. Discussion/Action on Broken Freeze Plate, resulting in a large reading at Ann Peroutka (George Peroutka) Residence. Consumption of 82,100 CF, Billed at $3,863.75.

9. Discussion on road easement for Hillcrest Dr north to Hwy 13 in the Phillips Business Park.

10. Discussion on malfunctioning of furnace-A/C unit installed at the WWTP during phosphorous upgrade.

11. Discussion on need for City-Water/Sewer Server installed at City Hall.

12. Discussion/Action on Towing Contract.

13. Discussion/Action on Argyle Avenue Project Issues.

14. Discussion/Recommendation on Water/Sewer assessment charges on new annexations.

15. Discussion on Elk Lake Park Pavilion Project and Grant.

16. Review invoices presented.

17. Department Updates.

18. Adjournment

Agenda Approved By __________________________

Need for City Server installed at City Hall.

If the computer goes down in the deputy clerk/treasurer’s office the following duties would be affected depending on the timing.

1. Print Water/Sewer Bills.

2. Receipt in RE Taxes and report to Price County Treasurer’s office.

3. Print tax bills.

4. Calculate and print payroll checks.

5. Enter/post and print checks to pay invoices.

6. Reconcile check/savings registers and treasurers reports.

7. Print budget comparison reports.

8. Invoice out bills.

All programs and data are on the computer in the deputy clerk/treasurer’s office.  If that computer goes down the above mentioned and other duties would not be done in a quick and efficient manor.

The other issue is the cost.  If it would cost a few thousand dollars more to have a server installed in the police department and city hall/water sewer utility, it would be to the city’s advantage to have both installed at the same time.  By doing this the city would also be able to expense at least a third of the cost if not more to the water/sewer utility (½ of the work performed in the clerk/treasurers office is related to the water/sewer utility).  If a server is installed for only the police department, said department will pick up the whole cost with general fund money.

I am asking the Mayor or Board of Public Works to request the bids with two options.  Option #1 police department, Option #2 police department and clerk/treasurer’s office.

Thank-You

Barb

BOARD OF PUBLIC WORKS

1.
Of the Board of Public Works at a regular meeting held in the council room on April 5, 2005.

2.
Chairman Fahl called the meeting to order at 4:00 PM. Committee members present: Jeffrey Fahl, Linda Johnson and Patti Wenzel.

Others present: Mayor Boho, Terry Staroba, Barb Revak, Chuck Regner, John Iverson, John Martwick.

3.
Next BPW Meeting will be held on May 3, 2005 at 4:00 PM.

4.
Public Comment 
Deputy Clerk/Treasurer Revak stated that Nancy Exner requested the City of Phillips remove the charges on the bill she received for sidewalk snow removal due to the fact that she had cleaned off the snow and while she was at work either the school or county plowed the snow back.

Put this on the agenda for the May 3rd meeting.

5.
Review Minutes of Meeting Held on March 3, 2005:

Motion by Mrs. Wenzel, seconded by Mrs. Johnson to accept the minutes of the meeting held on March 3, 2005.  Carried

6.
Fire Siren Position and Location – Chip Mullineaux (Northway Communications)


Put this on the agenda for the May 3rd meeting.

7.
Acoustics in Municipal Building and electrical hook-ups for Fall Polka Dance-Chuck Regner

Mr. Regner explained that putting up a buffer behind the band helped some but something is needed on the other side.  He suggested asking the different businesses to purchase banners and hang them from the ceiling.

Discussion about it looking too gaudy.  The banners would need to be uniform.

Mayor Boho suggested checking into other buildings with a similar set up and see what they do.  Mrs. Johnson will look into it and work with Mr. Regner.

Put this on the agenda for the May 3rd meeting

Mr. Regner was also wondering if electrical hook-up for the campers who will be attending the Fall Polka Dance would be available and how much the city would charge.

Motion by Mrs. Johnson, seconded by Mrs. Wenzel to accept donations for electrical hook-up during camping at the American Legion Post #122 Fall Polka Dance for the number of hook-ups allowed.  Carried

8.
Broken Freeze Plate on Water Meter George Peroutka.
Per the Wisconsin Public Service Commission the City of Phillips Water/Sewer Utility has 3 options on charging Mr. Peroutka.  Option #1 - Bottom Block Rate is .65 per 100 cf, Option #2 – Operating & Maintenance is .31 per 100 cf, Option #3 Out-of-Pocket is .22 per 100 cf. Sewer is not regulated so a % was used to calculate a charge.  After much discussion and calculating the Board decided to charge Mr. Peroutka at the Option #3 rate.

Motion by Mrs. Wenzel, seconded by Mrs. Johnson to charge Mr. Peroutka at the Option #3 rate for a total amount of $604.91.  Carried

Put policy for broken freeze plate charging on the agenda for the May 3, 2005 meeting.

9.
Road easement for Hillcrest Road north to State Hwy 13 Phillips Business Park.

Chairman Fahl stated he talked with Cathy Moritz and it sounded like they are willing to work with the City of Phillips in regards to an easement for a road from the Phillips Business Park to State Highway 13.  Mrs. Moritz would like to see some detail on the land the city needs and the proposed road.

Mr. Staroba presented a map on the amount of land the City would have to acquire, which would be 1/3 of an acre.  This would be plenty of room for semi trailers to negotiate turning onto State Highway 13.

Put this on the agenda for the May 3, 2005 meeting.

12.
Discussion/Action on Towing Contract.
Contact Mr. Warga on returning his copy of the towing contract with the City of Phillips.

Put this on the agenda for the May 3, 2005 meeting.

10.
Malfunctioning Furnace-A/C unit at the WWTP.

Put this on the Agenda for the May 3, 2005 meeting.

11.
Computer Server – City Hall.

A letter was presented to the Board of Public Works explaining the need for a server system in the Clerk/Treasurer’s Office.  The Phillips Water/Sewer Utility could pay for one-half of the expense.  The Board agreed and stated that when the bid comes in for the Police Department they could request a change order for a second server.

13.
Discussion/Action on Argyle Avenue Project.

Mr. Iverson stated that the frost is out of the ground so as soon as Mr. Staroba is ready he can call Maxim to get started on the boring.

Motion by Mrs. Wenzel, seconded by Mrs. Johnson to recommend to the Common Council to accept the design proposal for the Argyle Avenue Project from Ayres Associates.  Carried

14.
Discussion/Recommendation on Water/Sewer assessment charges on new annexations.

Discussion of this item with Mr. Iverson from Ayres Associates resulted in the 4% increase per year on the base amount of $5,798.07 was set so the City of Phillips could recover their cost plus interest that was paid on a 10 year loan.  Eight properties on County Hwy F were used to calculate the base assessment charge in 1990 with the understanding that when they annexed into the city limits they were charged at the time of annexation to hook-up to city water and sewer.

Motion by Mrs. Wenzel, seconded by Mrs. Johnson to recommend to the Common Council to set the base water/sewer assessment rate for the Northwest Annexation area at $8,252.46 per buildable lot assuming that the loan was a 10 year loan and the beginning rate was $5,798.07 with a 4% per year accrued interest increase for 10 years.  Carried 

15.
Discussion on Elk Lake Park Pavilion Project and Grant.
Mr. Iverson, Ayres Associates, provided the Board with a map, plan and cost estimates to build a 60’ X 40’ pavilion at Elk Lake Park.  The estimate was between $219,900 and $262,800.  This pavilion included an open picnic area, kitchen, heated bathrooms and a utility room.

There was discussion on different ways to come up with the money including selling blocks with a name on it, getting volunteers to help with the construction, etc.  

Special meeting set for April 14th, 2005 at 4:00 PM to discuss the grant application for the pavilion.

16.
Review Invoices:


Jim Matsick – Fencing around steam engine - $2720.00


Blue Iris – Quarterly samples WWTP - $1,022.00

14.
Department Updates

NONE

Motion by Mrs. Johnson, seconded by Mrs. Wenzel to adjourn.

Meeting adjourned at 6:15 PM

Attest: 
     Barbara D. Revak


Deputy Clerk/Treasurer


CC:
City File

Common Council

Mayor Boho

Terry Staroba

Barb Revak

